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We are on Chestnut Ave, just around the  corner 

from The Hawthorns School.  

All are welcome. 

Woosehill Church Magazine 
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Dear Church Family and all 
other readers, 
 
After a long and often cheerless 

winter that seemed to keep biting 

back, how good it is to see the 

trees and blossoms in all their glory, 

even the birds singing hymns of 
praise – though sometimes a little 

early in the morning!  

 

There is a lot to read and think 

about in these pages, take it slowly 

and don’t read it all at once. The 

summer magazine, in which you will 

read about the charity we have 

chosen to support for the next two 

years, will be the last before our 

birthday issue celebrating 25 years 

since our beautiful church opened. 

We are looking forward to receiv-

ing pictures and memories from 

church family members present and 

past.  

 

Don’t leave it to the deadline, I am 

happy to collect your stories any 

time from now. 

Read on! 

With every blessing, 
Val 

DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE: 

  Saturday July 14th 

  Articles as usual  preferably by  

e-mail to: 

valerie.weedon@btinternet.com 
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Clergy Letter 
 

Dear friends, Pentecost was originally a  

Jewish thanksgiving-type festival celebrated 7 weeks 

after Passover.  It also celebrated the giving of the 10 

Commandments.  But in the New Testament, Pentecost 

is given whole new meaning as Godôs Holy Spirit is 

poured out on the followers of the risen Jesus. It was 

while the disciples were together remembering this ancient event, that the  

Holy Spirit moved into their experience in a new way.  It was seen with the 

symbols of the force of ófire and windô bringing to mind the burning bush, 

and Elijah the prophet of fire and his quake, fire and wind experience at the 

cave in the wilderness. The imagery of Pentecost includes also a dove, since 

the Spirit is said to descend on Jesus like a dove. On Pentecost the 50th day 

after the Passover, the Church was born with a blustery and fiery power with 

the gentleness of a dove. 

Jesus had told the disciples that he was sending them out just as the Father 

had sent Him. To empower and equip them in their task they were to wait and 

receive the gift of the Holy Spirit.  

On that day, the 120-plus disciples got out into the streets of Jerusalem and 

began proclaiming the love of God in languages they had never spoken  

before. It was with such a charisma that it got them accused of being drunk! 

This first experience of ñspeaking in tonguesò was not ecstatic prayer in  

unintelligible words, but Godôs love clearly conveyed in human languages to 

people who otherwise would never have gotten it. The reversing of Babel. At 

Babel tongues were confused. At Pentecost, tongues were understood. Lan-

guage, ethnic and international barriers clearly breached. 
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 óRuachô is the Bible word for breath, spirit or wind. So the ñmighty windò on 

Pentecost is also a mighty Spirit, the Spirit of Jesus and the breath of God.  

That same power we learn is available to every Christian to continue in the 

task of making disciples locally and across the globe. Sometimes we are like 

the disciples in the upper room, fearful, unbelieving, lost and insecure.  Pente-

cost reminds us that the Spirit of God will constantly refresh us.  Prophet Isai-

ah counsels us, ñThey that wait upon the Lord, shall renew their strength....ò 

At the place of personal and corporate prayer, if we ourselves will be open, 

malleable, and surrendered we will continually receive Godôs gift and trans-

forming power. In this way God continues to launch us into our families, into 

our neighbourhoods, into Wokingham and into the world for the good He has 

prepared for us. What a privilege to labour with God in His strength and  

power. Whatever our family and background and circumstances, Jesusô Spirit 

calls and equips each of us for this privilege of joining Him in Godôs mission 

in Wokingham and beyond. So we are equipped for the new housing commu-

nities and the opportunities they present. We are ready and willing take on 

what we know the Lord has been giving us a nudge to take up. This maybe 

becoming a new PCC or WCC member, a church warden or steward, a Sun-

day club and/or Youth facilitator, a social secretary, the awesome tea and cof-

fee connoisseur, a house group leader, a prayer warrior/intercessor, a choris-

ter, a mission entrepreneur, a cake bombing, food bank or charity volunteer as 

you have been gifted in time, talent and treasure. 

We reach out in love to neighbour and the world not on our own initiative or 

with our own energy, but by Godôs Spirit at work in us. The Spirit motivates, 

sends and guides. When the Spirit moved the disciples, they headed out into 

the streets of Jerusalem, and then to the whole Mediterranean world. Where 

will we go? Where does the Spirit lead you? Where is the Spirit moving us as 
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a church ? 

  Church is not a place or an event we ñgoò to, itôs the community of the   

Holy Spirit that we belong to.  It is the channel of blessing, hope and service 

to the World. As we gather and wait in prayer, study and practice of Godôs 

word we are fed and fired up by the Holy Spirit. Our task is to keep listening, 

to stay open and be willing to act in Christôs name in the Spiritôs power even 

when it feels fearful.  

As Easter and Pentecost people we are all given the Holy Spirit to sculpture 

the Christian character and to help us proclaim the Gospel  through word, 

compassionate care and justice for each other and the wider world.  

At Confirmation, we receive the gift of the Holy Spirit through the Churchôs 

prayers and the anointing with oil of Chrism by the Bishop. Strengthened by 

this enabling power of the Spirit we are able to move out of our comfort 

zones and be the channel of healing for the broken and breaking world. Paul 

says to his protégé Timothy, ñSo I ask you to make full use of the gift God 

gave you when I placed my hands on you. Use it wellò. When he was fearful 

Paul reminded him, ñFor God has not given us the spirit of fear; but of pow-

er, and of love, and of a sound mind.ò( 2 Tim 1:6-7). Think of those who 

have taken the plunge to give their time, talent and treasure to Tadpoles, First 

Steps, Coffee and Chat, Messy Church, Sunday club, work parties, The 

Tavernors, Mothersô Union, The Spire, Woosehill Magazine, Food Bank, 

Holiday Club, Rainbows, Brownies, Scouts, Giving lifts to those no longer 

able to come into church, Pastoral Visitors, Open the Book volunteers, Cof-

fee and Chat and many other tasks that we take on. 

Pentecost reminds us that parochial barriers, education barriers, ethnic barri-

ers and barriers of fear all come tumbling down as we remain   

contemplative and praying people. 
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As Sunday club leaders, we could take time to pray as we prepare and 

teach the lessons; parent and grandparents could pray with their children. 

When we arrive in the sanctuary before the worship service begins, we 

could take the risk of preparatory prayer possibly inviting two or three 

people around to pray for the hour that lies ahead.  

 

Let us ask daily for the Holy Spirit to give vision, motivation, courage, 

strength, wisdom and love for us to accomplish these privileged tasks as 

vessels of blessing to this parish. Happy Pentecost Season. 

 

Patrick 

Revôd Patrick Mukholi 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

A story of a friendship 

By Sue Wells 
 

I first met Brenda in the early 1980s when I moved 

to Emmbrook with my husband. We met at a keep 

fit class and Brenda lived round the corner from me 

in Forest Road Emmbrook. 

After a couple of years, we moved to Hurst, and while I was taking 

confirmation classes my marriage unfortunately broke down. I was 

confirmed at All Saints Church Wokingham and I eventually moved 

to Woosehill where I met Marion Bolton when we were walking 

our dogs and she introduced me to Brenda whose husband John 

was a Lay Reader at our church. Brenda moved to Woosehill Lane 

and after some while John sadly became ill and passed away. I  

remember walking round to Brenda’s house with a card of  

condolence and seeing a black silk scarf slotted through the letter-

box as a sign of respect. 
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After this, I saw a lot more of Brenda – we met socially and after a 

while two Thursday Fellowships were formed at the Church. Brenda 

led one and we met every Thursday evening at my home in Linnet 

Walk. During those twelve years many people passed through the door 

and we often had twelve people at our group. 

It was at Hallowe’en one evening after fellowship that I had a late-night 

call from Brenda. Like myself, she usually left a light on when she went 

out in the evening, but as it was Hallowe’en she put the light out to 

avoid ‘trick or treaters’. She had come home to find someone had  

broken in through her French windows and she had been burgled. As 

the house was insecure and we were worried they might return, I went 

around with my dog and spent the night at Brenda’s. I left her with the 

police the following morning and she had sadly lost some of her    

treasured mementos of John. 

Another memory I have is of Brenda receiving a civil award from Wo-

kingham Council and she invited me to be her guest together with her 

good friend Christine Chessell.  

Some time later, I had booked a holiday to Monet’s Garden at Giverny 

with my friend Judy and found that Brenda and Christine were also on 

the same holiday. We had some happy times and lovely meals together 

in the evenings. 

Brenda also introduced me to Wokingham Twinning Group where I 

was made very welcome on an exchange visit to France. After twelve 

years the fellowship group sadly ended, with Brenda giving up the lead-

ership and I moved to Crowthorne.  

 

Brenda moved to Acorn Drive and was an active member of the  

Management group, where she stayed until her last few weeks at 

Glebelands Residential home, where I saw her for the last time. 

Rest in peace dear Brenda and thank you for thirty years of friendship. 
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Question: How many people does it take to run a Church? 
 
Answer: a surprisingly large number!  

Letôs start with a Minister, Patrick, although thereôs also Catherine,  

Richard, Julie, Judi, Doreen and others, so say 2 ministers. Thereôs 5    

Stewards, 2 of which are also churchwardens. There are 13 Woosehill 

Church Council members and 13 District Church Council members. There 

are 21 roles appointed by the Woosehill Church Council:  

 

Treasurer, Gift Aid Secretary, Independent Examiner of Accounts, Bank Sig-

natories x 3, Secretary, Electoral Roll coordinator, Worship consultation, 

Pastoral Visitors coordinator, Prayer coordinator, CTW Representative, CTB 

Representative, Circuit Invitation Meeting Representative, PCC Representa-

tive, Christian Aid Representative, FF&S Committee Chairman, Safety Of-

ficer, Safeguarding, Sunday Club Leader: 

 

A total, so far, of 55 roles! Now the Sunday service: every Sunday we   re-

quire 1 Minister, 2 Stewards, counted already, but in addition the following 

roles; Sidesperson (ideally 2), Reader (ideally 2), Intercessor, Coffee maker, 

Offertory Stewards x 2, Projector and Sound operators, Flowers, Commun-

ion Steward. Plus on the 2nd Sunday of the month, Sunday Club   x 2. Plus 

notice sheet, music group (3 to 7, say 4 on average), rota coordinators for 

communion stewards, flowers, music and overall rota coordinator. I reckon 

this to be 59 roles per month. 

What else? Diocese Representativex3, Circuit Representativex4, Tithing 

commiteex3, Messy Church x 4, Tadpoles x 6, Open the Book x 4, Holiday 

Bible Club x 6, Pastoral Visitors x 5, House Group leaders x 2, Together in 

Prayer leader, PMC team x 9, Sing Something Simple x 2, Wool WAM x 2,  
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FF&S committee x 5, monthly work party (typically 6), Church magazine 

editor, Website editor x 2, Facebook editor, Social event organiser (if we 

had one!). A total of 66 plus others Iôm sure Iôve forgotten! 

So, how many people does it take to run a Church, well, there are about 

181 roles! Obviously some roles are more demanding than others and 

most people do have more than 1 role, with I think, John Hoskins leading 

by example with about 15 different roles! There is an increasing demand 

for more volunteers for new roles such as giving lifts to Church or the need 

for a Data Protection officer. At this point youôd probably expect a plea for 

more volunteers and why not, there are enough roles for everyone to have 

at least 3 or 4 and more volunteers will actually mean less work for every-

one. 

There are plenty of concerns and reasons not to volunteer. Iôm already 

busy with my home and work life. Iôve got other commitments. Will I be 

stuck doing the role forever? Will I be asked to take on more roles? What 

does the role entail, am I capable of doing it? I donôt have the confidence 

to stand up in front of everyone. Others would be better in that role. 

Plus many more, but many of these reasons can be resolved or concerns 

allayed. There are also plenty of reasons to volunteer. You will be sur-

prised what you can do and how well you can do it! Contrary to want you 

may think, you can make time to do it. You will be appreciated and sup-

ported by everyone, (including God); there may even job satisfaction! You 

are the person God wants to do that role (is God pushing you?). You will 

be more active in Church life; you will get to know people better and devel-

op deeper relationships. And perhaps most surprisingly, you will have fun! 

3 years ago I was a ñwall flowerò; going to Church most Sundays joining in 

social events, but other than that not really involved in the life of the 
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Church. Instigated by God, Iôm now the Church Secretary, PMC steering 

team leader standing up on a Sunday trying to encourage us along the 

PMC journey and involved in other aspects of Church life. Iôve moved from 

a passive to an active role in Church life - Iôm still trying to work out how 

that happened and whether I like it or not. I have surprised myself (and 

others) how well things have gone, how good a job Iôve done, (well I hope 

so!), how satisfying the roles have been. Iôve made new and deeper rela-

tionships, both inside and outside Woosehill Church. Most of all Iôve en-

joyed myself, have had fun and have deepened my relationship with God. 

So, if you can feel God pushing you towards a role or two (or 3 or 4) stop 

resisting. I can thoroughly recommend getting actively involved in the life 

and running of the Church, the biggest risk is that you get so much out of it 

youôll want to do more! 

Steve Lewis 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Yeldall Manor Open Day  

Saturday 7th July from 1pm  

Hog roast -  Stalls & games - 

Celebration service - Strawberry tea  

Local Christian drug and alcohol rehabilitation charity, Yeldall Man-

or, opens its gates to supporters old and new.   
Gates open at 1pm when a hog roast lunch can be purchased. 

Stalls and games for all the family kick off at 1.30pm (more help al-

ways needed - contact Sue Hedger if you can assist). At 3.30pm is 

the  

uplifting Celebration service in the marquee, followed by the fa-

mous strawberry teas. Everyone is very welcome to join us  

 

Tel: 0118 940 4411 (option 4)   E-mail: suehedger@yeldall.org.uk   

Yeldall Manor, Blakes Lane, Hare Hatch, READING  
postcode for SatNav: RG10 9TA  
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Woosehill Quiz Night 
 

Thankyou to all who attended, it was a most enjoyable evening. Many who 

came have said how much they enjoyed it. We had 7 teams in total and the 

competition was fierce. After every second round the scores were added to 

the master score sheet to many oohs and aahs. Just before the final round 

the totals were listed and one team was in the lead but Phil (quiz master) 

joked “mathematically they can be beaten” and everyone laughed.  

However as the final round scores were read out Team 3 only scored 3 

points, all other rounds had been 8, 9 or 10s. Team 7 had scored 8 and that 

meant they had indeed overtaken -  no one could believe it.  

Unfortunately for them, the team marking their sheet had added up the 

points incorrectly and they only had 7 points and so missed out by just a 

quarter of a point. Team 3 lead by our old friend Janette Smith were the  

victors. Well done! 

The food was delivered at half time and enjoyed by all and followed by a 

round of Heads and Tails. The evening raised over £200 for the Church and 

was great fun, a winning combination. 

Lynne Paine 
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The Parish of St Paul, Wokingham 
 

Learning more of Godôs walk with us  

3ÜÌÚËÈàÚ 

3ă˅ 0ðĄûĂˑ 0ðāøĂ÷ 2þþüĂ ˭ #ðāÿôýăôā 2þþüˮ 
я˅ѐэÿü  ʕё˅ээÿü 
7þþĂô÷øûû #÷Ąāò÷ʿ  
ѕ - і˅ѐэÿü 

3ÏÌÚÌɯÌÝÌÕÐÕÎÚɯÈÕËɯÈÍÛÌÙÕÖÖÕÚɯÈÙÌɯËÌÓÐÉÌÙÈÛÌÓàɯ×ÓÈÕÕÌËɯÛÖɯ

ÉÌɯÈÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÓÌɯÉàɯÌÝÌÙàÉÖËàȭɯ3ÏÌàɯÈÙÌɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÖ×ÌÕɯ 

ËÐÚÊÜÚÚÐÖÕȮɯÈÚÒÐÕÎɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚɯÈÕËɯÓÌÈÙÕÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯÌß×ÓÖÙÐÕÎɯ 

ÛÖÎÌÛÏÌÙȭɯ$ÝÌÙàÖÕÌɀÚɯÝÖÐÊÌɯÔÈŲÌÙÚɯÈÕËɯÌÝÌÙàɯÖ×ÐÕÐÖÕɯÐÚɯ

ÞÖÙÛÏɯÏÌÈÙÐÕÎȭɯ(ÛɀÚɯÚÛÐÓÓɯÞÖÙÛÏɯÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÈÓÖÕÎɯÌÝÌÕɯÐÍɯàÖÜɯÊÈÕɯ

ÖÕÓàɯÊÖÔÌɯÛÖɯÖÕÌɯÖÙɯÛÞÖɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÚÌÚÚÐÖÕÚȭ 

 ÕËɯÐÍɯàÖÜɯÞÖÜÓËɯÓÐÒÌɯÛÖɯÜÚÌɯÛÏÌɯÙÌÚÖÜÙÊÌÚɯÞÌɀÙÌɯÜÚÐÕÎɯÖÕɯ

àÖÜÙɯÖÞÕȮɯÐÕɯÈɯÚÔÈÓÓɯÎÙÖÜ×ɯÖÙɯÐÕɯÈɯ'ÖÜÚÌɯ&ÙÖÜ×ɯÛÏÌÕɯ

×ÓÌÈÚÌɯÚ×ÌÈÒɯÛÖɯÈɯÔÌÔÉÌÙɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯÊÓÌÙÎàɯÞÏÖɯÞÖÜÓËɯÉÌɯÖÕÓàɯ

ÛÖÖɯÏÈ××àɯÛÖɯÏÌÓ×ȵɯ 

 

/ÈÜÓȯɯ'ÐÚɯ+ÐÍÌɯÈÕËɯ3ÌÈÊÏÐÕÎ 

3ÏÐÚɯ!ÐÉÓÌɯ"ÖÜÙÚÌȮɯÉàɯ-ÐÊÒɯ%ÈÞÊÌŲȮɯÌß×ÓÖÙÌÚɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÑÖÙɯÈÚɪ

×ÌÊÛÚɯÖÍɯ/ÈÜÓɅÚɯÓÐÍÌȮɯÛÌÈÊÏÐÕÎɯÈÕËɯÔÐÚÚÐÖÕȮɯÈÕËɯÔÈÒÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ

ÎÙÌÈÛɯ ×ÖÚÛÓÌɯÈÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÓÌɯÈÕËɯÔÌÈÕÐÕÎÍÜÓɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÓÐÝÌÚɯÈÕËɯ

ÍÈÐÛÏɯÑÖÜÙÕÌàÚɯÖÍɯÔÖËÌÙÕɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛÐÈÕÚȮɯÞÐÛÏɯ×ÙÈàÌÙɯËÐÚÊÜÚɪ

ÚÐÖÕÚɯÈÕËɯÚÜÎÎÌÚÛÐÖÕÚɯÍÖÙɯÈÊÛÐÖÕȭ 

 

,ÈàɯƖƖÕËȮɯ,ÈàɯƖƝÛÏȮɯ)ÜÕÌɯƙÛÏȮɯ)ÜÕÌɯƕƖÛÏȮɯ)ÜÕÌɯƕƝÛÏ 
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'ÈÉÈÒÒÜÒȯ 

 ÚÒÐÕÎɯ&ÖËɯÛÏÌɯ'ÈÙËɯ0ÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚ 

 ÙÌɯàÖÜɯÏÖÕÌÚÛɯÞÐÛÏɯ&ÖËȳɯ6ÏàɯÖÙɯ6ÏàɯÕÖÛȳɯ3ÏÌɯ.ÓËɯ3ÌÚÛÈɪ

ÔÌÕÛɯ/ÙÖ×ÏÌÛɯÞÈÕÛÚɯÛÖɯÒÕÖÞɯÞÏàɯ&ÖËɯÐÚɯÛÖÓÌÙÈÛÐÕÎɯÐÕÑÜÚɪ

ÛÐÊÌȮɯÞÙÖÕÎÍÜÓɯÚÜřÌÙÐÕÎȮɯËÌÚÛÙÜÊÛÐÖÕȮɯÝÐÖÓÌÕÊÌȮɯÚÛÙÐÍÌɯȫɯÊÖÕɪ

ŘÐÊÛȭɯ3ÏÌɯ ×ÖÚÛÓÌɯ/ÈÜÓɯÍÖÜÕËɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÈÕÚÞÌÙÚɯÏÌÙÌɯÓÌÈËÐÕÎɯ

,ÈÙÛÐÕɯ+ÜÛÏÌÙɯÛÖɯÙÌËÐÚÊÖÝÌÙɯ%ÈÐÛÏȭɯ#ÐÚÊÖÝÌÙɯÍÈÐÛÏɯÍÙÖÔɯ&ÖËɀÚɯ

ÈÕÚÞÌÙÚɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÚÖÔÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÏÈÙËɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚȭɯ!ÙÐÕÎɯàÖÜÙɯ

ÖÞÕɯØÜÌÚÛÐÖÕÚȭ 

 

)ÜÕÌɯƖƚÛÏȮɯ)ÜÓàɯƗÙËȮɯ)ÜÓàɯƕƔÛÏȮɯ)ÜÓàɯƕƛÛÏȮɯ)ÜÓàɯƖƘÛÏ 

 

#ÌÌ×ÌÕÐÕÎɯÖÜÙɯ%ÈÐÛÏɯȹÓÌÈËÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÊÖÕŗÙÔÈÛÐÖÕȺ 

3ÏÌɯ/ÐÓÎÙÐÔɯ6Èàȯɯɯ2Ì×ÛɯƘÛÏȮɯ2Ì×ÛɯƕƕÛÏȮɯ2Ì×ÛɯƕƜÛÏɯ 

3ÏÐÚɯÐÚɯÖÜÙɯ%ÈÐÛÏȯɯ2Ì×ÛɯƖƙÛÏȮɯ.ÊÛɯƖÕË 

*ÌÌ×ÐÕÎɯ,àɯ%ÈÐÛÏɯ'ÌÈÓÛÏàȯɯ.ÊÛɯƝÛÏȮɯ.ÊÛɯƕƚÛÏ 

 

"ÖÕŗÙÔÈÛÐÖÕȯɯ.ÊÛÖÉÌÙɯƖƕÚÛɯƖƔƕƜ 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
A Meditation 

 
Whichever way we turn, O God, there is Your face 
In the light of the moon and patterns of stars, 
In sacred mountain rifts and ancient groves, 
In mighty seas and creatures of the deep 

 
John Philip Newell 



Woosehill Church Magazine PAGE 14  

aȅ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ /ƭŜǊƎȅ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ олǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ -aŀȅ оǊŘ 
 
¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ [ƛǾƛƴƎ ²ŀǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ  
ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘŜŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ōȅ .ƛǎƘƻǇ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎ /ƻƭƻǎǎƛŀƴǎ .ƛōƭŜ 
ǎǘǳŘƛŜǎΦ L ŀƳ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŀǩǘǳŘŜ ƻŦ ƎǊŀǝǘǳŘŜ ƴƻ ƳŀǧŜǊ ǘƘŜ  
ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎΦ  
 
!ōǳƴŘŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊƅƻǿƛƴƎ DǊŀǝǘǳŘŜΣ ƴƻǘ ƳŜŀƎǊŜ ƻǊ ƳƛƴƛƳŀƭΦ  
 
¢ƘŀƴƪŦǳƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŀŘƛŀƴǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΗ  
  

tŀǳƭ ǿǊƻǘŜ ƛƴ /ƻƭƻǎǎƛŀƴǎ ǘƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƳŜǘΦ IŜ ƘŀŘ 
ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 9ǇŀǇƘǊŀǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ ǇǊƛǎƻƴΦ tŀǳƭ 
ōŜƎƛƴǎ ōȅ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ DƻŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƻǎǎƛŀƴ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǘƘǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƅƻǿǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΦ  

άо ²Ŝ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘƘŀƴƪ DƻŘΣ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ [ƻǊŘ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ 
ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ άмн ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƧƻȅŦǳƭ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Cŀπ
ǘƘŜǊέΣ άŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊƅƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭƴŜǎǎΦ ά!ƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳ ŘƻΣ 
ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ DƻŘ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ WŜǎǳǎέΦ 

 
¢ƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǿŀǎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇǇƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƭŜǊƎȅ 
ŦǊƻƳ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǇŜǊǎǳŀǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴǎΦ ¢ƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ƻƴŜ  
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜƭŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŎŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ƭƛǘǳǊƎȅ ŦǳǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǝǾŜ ŜǾŀƴƎŜƭƛŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻŘŜǊƴ 
ŎƘŀǊƛǎƳŀǝŎ ƻǾŜǊǘƻƴŜǎ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǘŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ Ƨƻȅ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŜȅŜǎΦ CƻǊ ƳŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ 
ǎŜŀƳƭŜǎǎΣ ƴƻǘ ŀ ǎǘǳǧŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǊ ƧŀǊǊƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ Lǘ ǎǇƻƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ DƻŘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ Ƴŀȅ ŘƛǎŀƎǊŜŜ όŀƎǊŜŜŀōƭȅύ 
ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƻƴ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǊŀƊ ƻŦ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΦ L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ 
ƘŜŀǾŜƴ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴ ƻǊ ǎǘȅƭŜ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ƻǊ ǇǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝ ǎƘŀƭƭ ŀƭƭ ōŜ DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜŎƛƻǳǎ 
ōƭƻƻŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ƻƴ ƻŦ DƻŘΣ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ 

 

Revd. Patrick Mukholi June 2018 
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Pentecost Sunday Talk 

Almost forty years ago - after I'd become a Christian - I began to 

go to a church which put a lot of emphasis on the Holy Spirit. I went to a 

Pentecost service, similar to this one, and I prayed to be filled with the 

Holy Spirit.  

As time went by  I wondered  whether or not Iôd  actually received 

the Holy Spirit. I read books on the subject and asked other Christians 

about their experience of the Holy Spirit.  I kept on wondering -   and 

praying. I knew it was important to be filled with the Holy Spirit - I just 

didn't know how. It took some years for me to realise that I'd been asking 

the wrong question. Eventually I would come to understood that - rather 

than asking how I could be filled -   I should have been asking why I 

should be filled!   

In the meantime, one day, some words from the Bible sort of leapt 

off the page and "grabbed me by the throat". I turned those words into a 

prayer for myself - wrote it out on a piece of paper - carried it round in 

my wallet - and prayed it every day for a long time. This was that prayer: 

"I pray that out of his glorious riches He may strengthen me 

with power through his Spirit in my inner being, so that Christ 

may dwell in my heart through faith. And I pray that I, being root-

ed and established in love, may have power, together with all of 

God's people, to grasp how wide and long and high and deep is 

the love of Christ, and to know this love that surpasses knowledge 

- that I may be filled to the measure of all the fullness of God.  

Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all I could 

ask or imagine, according to his power that is at work within me - 

to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all 

generations, for ever and ever! Amen" (based on Ephesians 3:16-

21) 

I didn't realise it at the time - but in that prayer I was praying for 

the why that I should have been praying from the beginning. "So that I 

may have power to grasp how wide and long and high and deep is the 

love of Christ".   In order to truly grasp the extent of Christ's love for me 

-  "to know this love that surpasses knowledge" -  I needed to be filled with 

the Holy Spirit.  
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Much more time would go by before I fully understood an even 

more important why I should be filled: "to Him be glory in the church". 

The reason that I needed to be filled - was so that I would be so blown 

away by that very real and tangible sense of God's love for me  - that a 

desire would gradually grow within me to want to satisfy God's heart by 

glorifying Him whenever I could - either by talking about Him or writing 

about Him.  

Finally I understood that this was the ñwhyò that I should have 

been asking right from the beginning - rather than asking how I could be 

filled. Once my motive for wanting to be filled was the best one - 

the how simply happened.  That burning desire in my heart to want to 

glorify God was the evidence of the filling of the Holy Spirit. None of this 

was an instant thing - it was a very gradual process.  

The unexpected bonus of all this was in the words "who is able to 

do immeasurably more than all I could ask or imagine."  Over the years 

The Holy Spirit has guided, taught, and comforted me. Heôs been chang-

ing me - dealing with my character flaws -  and healing long-term emo-

tional damage. Heôs given me great contentment  and joy - even when 

things have been difficult.  

So - can I sit back content in the knowledge that Iôm sorted now? 

Definitely not! There's still a lot more to do in me - more than will be 

done in this lifetime. So I keep on praying that Ephesians 3 prayer -  "that 

I may be filled to the measure of all the fullness of God." 

 

I also pray that prayer for each member of my family - and for my 

friends. And I'll let you into a little secret - ever since I've been coming to 

Woosehill Church, I've been praying that prayer for you!  

 

Eileen Fletcher 
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A special thank you to Tadpoles 

I share with full permission this lovely email which I received from one of 
our families who has recently moved on from our Tadpoles group: 

Hi Val,   
Cora is starting a Wednesday morning session at Chestnuts from next week, 
so will be unable to come to Tadpoles anymore. 
 
I just wanted to say thank you so much for all the wonderful Tadpoles  
sessions that Rosie, Cora and myself have enjoyed over the last few years. I 
have made many good friends through these sessions and have really  
appreciated the kindness and invaluable support shown by the lovely Tad-
poles ladies, which has been a real lifeline during some of the tougher times. 
 
I will really miss Tadpoles, but will have many happy memories of my time 
spent there. Thank you again and best wishes to you all.        Jo x 
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Travels in Australia with news of Paddy 
 

  I have just returned from a three week holiday in Australia. It was a place I 

had never been to before and  at my age am unlikely to go to again, so I 

wanted, with in the time to see as much as I could comfortably fit in. Plan-

ning the itinerary, there were places and things that I wanted to see and 

people I wanted to visit.  It was imperative that I saw kangaroos and koala 

bears and a visit to the Great Barrier Reef was a must. My first stop was 

Cairns where my hotel situated as it was in Port Douglas was perfectly place 

for visiting the Barrier Reef where I put on a helmet and walked down onto 

a platform 15 feet below the sea to watch the fish. First box ticked! The 

next day I travelled by train up into the rain forests and visited a wild life 

park where I saw a number of different animals in captivity including croco-

diles, and kangaroos and I even got to cuddle a koala. 

From there I flew to Sydney where I covered the usual sites including lunch 

in the revolving restaurant over looking the city, and a “wild life in the wild” 

trip out into the bush. Yes, I even saw a duck-billed-platypus eating its sup-

per in the river and possum by the roadside after dark and wild koalas and 

an emu. But one of the great high lights was a visit to a friend who I first met 

when I was a teenager. We spent the day together doing what she called a 

“beach crawl,” and ended the time with supper with a group from her 

church and a bible study. 

I had asked the travel agent that my itinerary should allow time to go to 

church on Sunday. This was not possible the first Sunday I was there, as I 

had to get to the airport, but the second Sunday I was in Alice Springs and 

worshiped at the Anglican Church there. The present building was conse-

crated in 1984 and the architecture represents the shape of a tent but there 

has been a church on the site since 1936, before this visiting clergy took ser-

vices at the telegraph station.  

During the following week I travelled by overnight train to Darwin and then 

flew on to my final destination Perth Here I had two another “must does”. 

The first was to visit Rootnest Island and see the Quakka, (small marsupials 

the size of a small domestic cat) and the second was to meet up with  
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 Fr. Patrick King (Ed: Paddy to us!) who was at Woosehill before moving to 

Australia. Friday was his day off and my free day in Perth so he kindly picked 

me up from my hotel and drove me round the city showing me all the im-

portant sites including the wonderful views from Kings Park. We lunched on 

crocodile and octopus, overlooking the sea at a place rejoicing in the name 

of “The Bib and Tucker”.                           

It was great to see him again and hear how much he is enjoying being in 

Perth and about his ministry as Rector of the Church St John the Evangelist 

Fremantle.  It was a great joy to worship there on Sunday morning before 

taking my flight to Singapore. 

Rev’d Jane Kraft 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

For our younger people 
 

Messy Church 
 
This takes place on the 4th Sunday of each month from 4-6pm 
All are welcome to join in for craft, games, stories and a sit down tea. 
Not just for children! 

Sunday Club 
 

For children over 3 years takes place on the second Sunday of the month 
when the children go out for most of the service for their own activities.  
 
Toys and a play area at the back of the church are set up each  
Sunday for our younger children.  
 
When there is no Sunday Club, activity sheets based on that  
Sundayôs theme are set out for older children. 
 

Tadpoles 
 
Our Wednesday morning group ó Coffee and Play for the under fives and 
their carersô continues to thrive. With a limit of 20 families and a few visitors 
per week it is a place where friendships and supportive relationships develop 
within a gentle Christian context. 
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WOW - Women of Woosehill 
This is a social group of the ladies at church who meet approximately month-
ly for friendship with a variety of activities organised by members of the 
group. For more details contact Gillian Payne:  
gillian_payne@msn.com  

 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ŦƻǊ нлму ǳǇ ǘƻ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

 
 
²ŜŘǎ WǳƴŜ сǘƘ Υ ²ŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ Ǉǳō ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ !Ƴȅ ¢ǊǳƭǳŎƪ 

 
amytruluck@virginmedia.com  
 
WǳƭȅΥ  !ƭŦǊŜǎŎƻ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ [ȅƴ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

 
lyn@lynbrown.me  
 
 
!ǳƎǳǎǘΥ ²ŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ Dƛƭƭƛŀƴ tŀȅƴŜ 

 
ƎƛƭƭƛŀƴψǇŀȅƴŜϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ 
 
 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΥ  {ƪƛǧƭŜǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ [ȅƴƴ {ƳƛǘƘ 

 
ǎƳƛǘƘƭȅƴƴмуϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 
 
 
October: Book Club organised by Val Weedon 
 
valerie.weedon@btinternet.com 
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Holiday Bible Club 
 

As advertised in the Notice sheet, the Woosehill Superheroes  
Holiday Bible Club will be held on Wednesday 25th & Thursday 
26th July. There are various exciting jobs we need help with – 
please help if you can.  
Our preparation meetings will be on Thursday 24th May, Thurs-
day 7th June and Thursday July 12th, 7.00 to 9.00 pm in the  
upper room at Church. 
 

Blessings, 
 

Patrick 

&)234 34%03 

- for pre-school children and their parents, grandparents or carers to        

introduce the children to church in a relaxed, fun and friendly way.  

2
nd 

Thursday of Each Month (Term Time)  

9.15am - 10.15am 

14th June; 12th July; 

13th September 

Childrenôs Chapel 

St Paulôs Church, Wokingham 

Please come along with your pre-school children for songs, stories, craft  

activities and refreshments. 

For more information call  Liz Gallagher 0118 989 1176.  
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What’s on at Woosehill 

 
Our two new initiatives, Sing Something Simple and Wool With A 
Mission have been running since the beginning of the year. They 
have been much appreciated - particularly by some who have lost 
loved ones recently. It's wonderful to see how much it means to 
them to be able to get our and be with others - to sing - and to 
learn a new skill.  We have responded to a request for a later start 
for those who, for health reasons, find it difficult to get ready and 
out in the morning. So we are trialling a 10.30am start instead of 
10am. There are now just two sessions left of Sing Something  
Simple and Wool With A Mission before we break for August.  
 
Sing Something Simple:    14th June and 12th July  
 
Wool With A Mission:        21st June 19th July  
 
Do please think about anyone you might know who may be feeling 
lonely or isolated - and consider inviting them to one or both of 
our initiatives. 
 
The dates for the autumn sessions will be published in the  
September issue of the Church Magazine - and will be on both 
blogs:-  
 
 singwoosehill.wordpress.com  
 
And 
 woolwithamission.wordpress.com.  

https://singwoosehill.wordpress.com
https://woolwithamission.wordpress.com
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REGULAR MEETINGS 
Sunday 

Church services - see Services Diary and weekly newsletter 

Mondays and Wednesdays at 8pm: House Groups 

For more information talk to Geoff Peck: 9786711 

geoffpeck@hotmail.com 

Tuesday 

Bible study group: Exploring Faith from 8-9.30pm in the church. 

Wednesday 

Tadpoles group: Coffee and play for pre-school children and their carers  

9.00-11.00am in term time. 

Contact: Val Weedon: 9791156/ 07919062770  

or valerie.weedon@btinternet.com 

Thursday 

Together in prayer: monthly on third Thursday from 8-9pm 

Contact Lyn Brown: 9782816 

Saturday 

Church work party: first Saturday in month 10.30am  

Contact John Hoskins: 9792597 

 

Church contacts  
Revôd Patrick Mukholi - 23 Sheridan Way, Wokingham, RG41 3AP     

0118 9773397     patrick.mukholi@spauls.org.uk  

 

Revôd Richard Lamey, The Rectory, Holt Lane  0118 3279116  

richard.lamey@spauls.org.uk (on Sabbatical until August 6)  

 

St Paulôs Parish Office, Reading Road, Wokingham RG41 1EH  

0118 979 2122 ( Parish administrator Becca Lamey)  

office@stpauls-wokingham.org.uk 

 

Revôd Catherine Bowstead 

5 Chetwode Close, Wokingham RG40 2LL 0118 9781756  

minister@wokinghammethodist.org.uk  

 

For room hire bookings contact Tony Sayer on 0118 9786560  

or email  tony.sayer@ntlworld.com 
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Pattern of Services at Woosehill 

Keep an eye out in the newsletter for more up to date information too. You 

can receive this weekly by email: 

contact Alison Lewis at woosehill.church@googlemail.com 

 
1st Sunday: 

 
8.45am Holy Communion 

 
10am Morning Worship 

 

 
2nd Sunday: 

 
10am Holy Communion with 

Sunday Club for our young people 
 

 
3rd Sunday 

 
8.45am Holy Communion 

 
10am Morning Worship 

 

 
4th Sunday 

 
10am Holy Communion 

 
4pm Messy Church 

 
6.15pm Evening  Reflective Worship 

 

 
(5th Sunday) 

 
10am Caf® Church 

 
5.30pm Service at Suffolk Lodge Care Home 

 
 


